

Carter - DNR, Jocelyn <jocelyn.carter@state.co.us>

## Colorado Moss Rock M2011039 Up Coming Corrective Action Due Date

Nick Simpson <njsimpson01@gmail.com> To: "Carter - DNR, Jocelyn" <jocelyn.carter@state.co.us> Cc: Ryan Matter <matter99@me.com>

Hi Jocelyn,

I don't have that document notarized. Will that suffice as we are midst transferring the permit? Also operations are not currently active in the mine. Ryan has provided both written and verbal p mine for any reason.

Attached are images and GPS coordinates per the request from your site visit. Please let me know if you have any questions.

GPS coordinates of Rock Picking area: NE corner - 37.92028, -104.96298 SE corner - 37.9194, -104.96299 SW corner - 37.91942, -104.96709 NW corner - 37.92031, -104.96721

Picture of Corner Stakes:









Additional marks on North and South lines:











Thanks,

Nick Simpson 612-237-2968 njsimpson01@gmail.com

[Quoted text hidden]



Carter - DNR, Jocelyn <jocelyn.carter@state.co.us>

## Colorado Moss Rock M2011039 Up Coming Corrective Action Due Date

Carter - DNR, Jocelyn <jocelyn.carter@state.co.us> To: Nick Simpson <njsimpson01@gmail.com> Mon, Aug 26, 2024 at 12:05 PM

Good morning Nick,

Thank you for getting the coordinates for the rock picking area. Do you have coordinates for the staging area permit boundary as well?

As for the document showing your legal right of entry onto the permit area, it does need to be notarized per Rule 6.3.7. The document provided will not suffice and the Division will need a notarized agreement that is signed by you and Ryan on file for the permit. Last time I checked with the Pueblo County Clerk, the property was stilled showing to be owned by Premier Moss Rock, so there is not an issue right now. I'm not sure the duration of a grace period is given when the land owner changes. I will look into it and get back with you.

When you are able to provide me the coordinates of the staging area, I will have to verify that all the disturbance viewed were within the permit boundaries. Technically, the Division will not go forward with transferring a permit if there are any outstanding issues. However, exceptions can be made. In this case, as long as everyone is on the same page regarding any potential issues, we can allow a transfer.

I would be happy to meet with you and Ryan virtually so we can discuss the site and the process of transferring the permit. I am out of town this week for training. I do have some time available Friday and the beginning of next week. However, starting September 5th, I will be out on Military leave until September 27th. If you and Ryan are only available during a time that I am out, I can reach out to my Team Leader, Amy Eschberger, and see if she would be willing to meet with both of you. Let me know your thoughts.

Thanks, Jocelyn [Quoted text hidden]